
From: London, Sarah
To: Mishaan, Jessica
Subject: FW: Your public records act request
Date: Tuesday, April 08, 2014 3:45:32 PM

 
 

From: London, Sarah 
Sent: Tuesday, April 08, 2014 3:32 PM
To: 'Darcie@johnstonconsult.net'
Subject: RE: Your public records act request
 
Darcie, below is information in response to your public records act request. 
 
The Governor attended the following meetings of the Governor’s Business Advisory Council on
 Health Care Financing:
 
May 1, 2013
September 4, 2013
December 16, 2013
 
The Council also met on the following dates:
 
June 12, 2013
October 21, 2013
December 16, 2013
February 24, 2014
 
Four potentially responsive emails in which Elizabeth Miller is an addressee have been withheld as
 executive privileged communications pursuant to 1 VSA § 317(c)(1) and (c)(4) as they contain policy
 advice for the Governor. 
 
If you feel that any records have been withheld in error, you may appeal to Chief of Staff Elizabeth
 Miller at Elizabeth.Miller@state.vt.us.
 
I understand Harriet Johnson will be in touch with you regarding records of the Agency of
 Administration.
 
Thank you,
Sarah
 
 
Sarah London
Counsel to the Governor
802-828-3333
sarah.london@state.vt.us
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From: London, Sarah [mailto:Sarah.London@state.vt.us] 
Sent: Friday, March 28, 2014 5:10 PM
To: darcie@johnstonconsult.net
Subject: Your public records act request
 
Dear Darcie,
 
I write in response to your public records act request dated March 25, 2014.  Due to the volume of
 information you have requested, the Governor’s Office will need to invoke its right to additional
 time to respond under 1 V.S.A. § 318(a)(5).  We will further respond within ten business days from
 receipt of your request. 
 
Please note that I will respond on behalf of the Governor’s Office.  To the extent you seek records
 from the Agency of Administration, you may wish to send a request directly to that agency.  For
 your convenience, I will advise Secretary Spaulding of your desire for records of the Secretary and
 other Agency of Administration staff. 
 
Thank you, and have a good weekend,
 
Sarah
 
Sarah London
Counsel to the Governor
802-828-3333
sarah.london@state.vt.us
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